
Secure storage of chemicals

The Home Office is in the process of
setting up a programme called Secure
Your Chemicals, aimed at ensuring all
holders and users of particular
hazardous chemicals have effective
systems to manage and monitor their
stock. This applies to schools as well as
industries and SSERC (together with

CLEAPSS in England), is working with
the Home Office to produce some
appropriate guidance. 

This guidance is likely to confirm
existing SSERC advice and should not,
therefore, present any issues to well-

run science and D&T departments. The
guidance will be made available on the
SSERC website in a few months time, as
soon as it is clarified, and schools are
urged to look out for it.

It would be a good idea for schools to
plan to carry out a thorough audit of

existing chemical stocks during the
coming summer. We believe that a
thorough audit could be timely in
many respects but it will certainly allow
schools to be confident that they meet
the intentions of this programme.
Remember, you can always contact us 
here at SSERC to resolve any issues an
audit might raise.

The programme is likely to be
publicised through a number of routes
so you may find some local authority
representatives or school governors
enquiring about what actions schools
might need to take.

Health & Safety
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There is no reason to doubt the safety
guidance issued by the HPA.  It is staffed
by independent scientists.  Its guidance
is for the public and for the government,
but is independent of the government.
HPA scientists work in an open manner,
which is to say that they are open to
evidence from any quarter.  

In summary the expert scientific groups
working under government auspices,

such as, in the UK, the HPA, and,
internationally, WHO and ICNIRP, are to
be trusted.  They work by fair means in
an open manner.  

They conduct original scientific work,
which is peer reviewed, and carry out
reliable reviews of the scientific evidence
from other studies. There is no reason
not to place confidence in our scientific
public bodies.

The guidance on Wi-Fi radiation currently
issued by the HPA [4] states “On the basis
of current scientific information, exposures
from Wi-Fi equipment satisfy international
guidelines. 

There is no consistent evidence of health
effects from RF exposures below
guideline levels and no reason why
schools and others should not use 
Wi-Fi equipment.”
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Used-battery fire
We have had a report of a fire in a used-
battery recycling container in the stores of
a government laboratory.  The fire was put
out using fire fighting appliances before
the fire service arrived on site, but things
would have been worse if the incident had
happened outside of working hours.

The cause seemed to be disc-shaped
lithium batteries short circuiting and
generating heat.  

Our advice is to prevent short circuits by
wrapping insulating tape over terminals, or
by doing a one-for-one swop by putting
the old battery into the packaging the new
battery comes out of and marking the
package “USED – FOR DISPOSAL”.  

Of most importance - do not take new
batteries out of their packaging and store
them one on top of the other in a nice 
neat pile.
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